
Shutesbury Board of Health
June 17, 2020, 7:00 pm

Virtual meeting

Present: Catherine Hilton, clerk; Norene Pease, Arleen Read, Al Werner, board members; Garrett 
Simonsen, guest.

The minutes of the meeting of June 10 were approved.

Discussion: 

Shutesbury Community Church plans to reopen on June 21.  They have the DPH checklist and will follow 
DPH guidelines.

Our Medicare revalidation is complete.  We expect to receive a bill but will request a hardship 
exemption from the fee.  MAPHCO has asked Jo Comerford to try to get free flu vaccine from the state, 
so the flu clinic question may be revisited.  Meanwhile, we want to mention the flu clinic and our 
reasons for not holding it this year in the committee report for Annual Town Meeting.

Annual Town Meeting planning: we believe that all six of us will be available for the meeting and have 
determined the proposed functions and stations.  Details will be worked out at the June 19 working 
group meeting.  Ask Walter Tibbetts if we should set up our two cots in the cooling station.  An 
announcement about the public health aspects of ATM will go out early next week at the latest.

As of July 1, we hope to return to our twice-monthly meeting schedule.

Adjourn 8 pm.


